
                                    Cleanliness Drive - At Shahdara Mandi 

 

On August 12
th

, 2022, a cleanliness drive was conducted at Shahdara Mandi, organized in 

collaboration with the Internal Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC) of Shyam Lal College. The 

event engaged 27 student volunteers from the college, who aimed to enhance cleanliness and 

hygiene in the market area. The drive kicked off with a briefing session led by IQAC 

representatives. Afterwards, volunteers equipped with gloves, masks, and trash bags were 

organized into groups and assigned specific sections of the market to clean. They diligently 

collected various types of waste, including plastics and paper, and swept common areas. 

During the drive, the volunteers interacted with shopkeepers and visitors, distributing 

pamphlets and posters that emphasized the importance of cleanliness and personal hygiene. 

They also fostered discussions on responsible waste disposal practices. The drive markedly 

improved the cleanliness of Shahdara Mandi, with a visible reduction in litter and waste. 

Additionally, the campaign effectively heightened public awareness about hygiene and waste 

management. 

The participation of Shyam Lal College students underscored their commitment to social 

responsibility and environmental well-being. This initiative not only improved the market’s 

cleanliness but also played a crucial role in educating the community, successfully achieving 

its objectives of promoting a cleaner and more hygienic environment. 

 

 


